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Next week, our Word of the Week will be Alms-
giving which is the practice of giving to those in 
need. It is a way of showing love and compassion 
to others. Almsgiving is an important part of Lent 
as it allows us to share with those in need and to 
be an example of mercy in the world.  

Liturgy of the Word/Mass  

Date  Type of Service  Who’s Involved?  

Tuesday 25 March  NONE NONE 

Tuesday 1 April  Mass Year 6 

As ever, families and parishioners are most welcome to join 
us at 9.30am in Church for each celebration. 

Word of the Week 

This word will form the basis of our acts of collec-
tive worship throughout the week.  

PTA Easter Egg Raffle 

Please be reminded that Monday is a non-unform in 
exchange for an Easter Egg. All donated Easter Eggs 
will then be used as prizes for our Easter Egg Raffle, 
which will be held on the last week of this half term. 
Raffle Tickets will be on sale from Monday: 20p a tick-
et or £1 a strip. Thanks in advance for your support 
with this year’s Raffle.   

Catholic Life: The Season of Lent 

This week, we have continued our Lenten journey, focusing 
on the word fasting where we’ve been encouraging each 
other to fast from the things that hurt ourselves, others or 
our planet and to feast on things that help us, each other 
and our world. We’ve found this really beneficial to do and 
say nicer things. Why not join us? What might you fast from 
and feast on this weekend? 

I am also very grateful to Canon John and Fr Liam for visiting school on two separate oc-
casions this week to enable children to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation. Congrat-
ulations to our First Holy Communion children who make their first confession yester-
day. Both priests reported how prepared the children were.  

Choral Verse 

It was delightful to see our School Hall full this morning with parents and grandparents 
to watch our Foundation Stage and Key Stage 1 children’s choral verse performance.  

In an effort to develop pupils’ oracy skills, each class practise and recite a chosen poem. I was so impressed with the 
children’s confidence and enthusiasm as they presented their poems. Next Friday morning will be the turn of our 
Key Stage 2 children.  



Hooked On Books 

Our Hooked on Books initiative continues this half term for our Year 4, 5 and 6 classes. Hooked on Books is an 
opportunity for parents/carers/grandparents to come along and enjoy some quality time sharing our new treas-
ure chests of stories with their children and to stay to listen to a class story at the end of the session together 
too. Please see this term’s dates for your child’s class below:  

Date  Year Group Start Time & Place 

27th March  Year 5BF 9am, Dining Hall 

3rd April  Year 6LB & 6SC 9am, Dining Hall 

Please arrive at the School Office a few minutes before this time and 
the class teacher will be there to greet you.  

Online Safety  

The National College have produced some helpful guides for internet use, which are beneficial for both children 
and adults. Last week’s guide provided information about Facebook. This week's guide (which can be found on 
the next page of this Newsletter) is about parental controls for iPhone Apps. The guidance supports you to 
choose which apps and features appear on your child’s Apple device and which ones don’t. .   

Toddler Tales 

The next Toddler Tales session will take place on Wednesday 26th March at 9.15am in school. We’d be abso-
lutely delighted if you could join us for a special interactive Easter-themed session. These sessions are open to 
anyone with a child aged 18 months to 3 years old.  

Please be reminded that we subscribe to First News, which is a national 
newspaper for children. It contains a wide range of articles, from politics 
to sport, the environment to showbiz. It also contains puzzles, competi-
tions and more. There really is something for everyone. A new edition is 
released every Friday. The newspaper can be found here: digitale-
dition.firstnews.co.uk. You will then need to enter VIBE5823 to login. It 
can also be downloaded via the First News app.  

First News  

We are particularly excited to be welcoming Lisa Wood from the Ladybrook Family Hub who will join us and be 
on hand to chat with to offer advice or support regarding children starting Nursery in the next few months. 

If you and your little one can make it, please arrive at the school office just before 9:15am. New faces are always 
welcome.  

digitaledition.firstnews.co.uk
digitaledition.firstnews.co.uk
https://login.firstnews.co.uk/login-html/Default.aspx?pid=0bada360-e2e8-4cf4-9a0a-5153fe496ec8&eid=3da981bc-0be3-459d-aef9-fd1253e0c522


Statutory Assessments 

During the Pentecost Term, some of our pupils will complete national assessments. It is imperative that children 
are in school for these tests. The key dates are as below:  

Year Group  Assessment Dates  Further Information  

Year 1 Phonics Screening Check Between 9th June and 13th 
June 

Information for Parents Leaflet 

Year 4 Multiplication Tables 
Check 

Between 2rd June and 13th 
June 

Information for Parents Leaflet 

Year 6 KS2 SATs Between 12th May and 16th 
May 

Information for Parents Leaflet 

Date  Time  Event  Location  Who’s Involved?  

Wed 26 March 10.00am—12pm Pantomime Visit  All Saints’  Year 5 

Thursday 27 March During School Day Lent Retreat  School Hall  Whole School 

Friday 28 March  9.00am—9.45am Choral Verse School Hall  Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6 

Tuesday 1 April   Adoration  St Philip’s Church  Y3 & Y5 

Wed 2 April  10.30am—11am Resurrection Rocks! School Hall  Year 3 & Year 4 

Thursday 3 April   Adoration  St Philip’s Church Y4 & Y6 

Thursday 3 April  During School Day School Trip  Wakefield  Year 5 

Friday 4 April  9.00am—9.30am Virtues Assembly  School Hall  Whole School 

Friday 4 April  2.30pm—3pm Stations of the Cross School Hall  Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6 

Thursday 24 April  6pm—8pm PTA Family Bingo  School Hall  Whole School 

Tuesday 29 April  During School Day  School Trip  Skegness Year 2 

30 April—2nd May  Residential Visit  Ilam Hall Year 4 

Thursday 8 May Morning  Class Photographs   Whole School 

Please note that the Easter holidays begin on Friday 4th April at 3.30pm. We return to school on Tuesday 22nd 
April, 2025 at 8.40am. Term dates, including INSET days, can be found here on our school website.  

As well as checking the dates below, we strongly advise that you check Class Dojo regularly to see notifications 
of other events, including specific year group activities and Class Charity Events. Please note that new events 
may appear each week so please check back each week in case new events appear! 

Key Dates  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/676e908e517edf5c74c83728/Phonics_screening_check_information_for_parents.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6724ae64c053e87b6a0a81e4/Information_for_parents_multiplication_tables_check.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/67693e8dcdb5e64b69e309d0/2025_key_stage_2_national_curriculum_tests_-_information_for_parents.pdf
https://www.st-philipneri.notts.sch.uk/parents/term-and-school-diary-dates/





